
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
On the 1st Sunday of each month, we have “NAME TAG SUNDAY”.  Help us get to 
know you! We ask everyone to wear a name tag. Name tags are available at the end of 
each row.  Please keep sharpies away from children and in containers during the service.   

 
CBC Women’s Ministry Team is planning a 2024 Fall Women’s Retreat and is 
looking for committee volunteers. Possible Committees include: Décor, Meals, 
Snacks, Breakout, Registration, Notebook/Packets, Activity, Nursery, & Set-
up/Tear-down Committees. If you’re interested in being a part of these committees, 

please come to the February Women’s Ministry Meeting on February 12th at 6:00 pm or 
contact Rachel Hettinger or Katelyn Todd.   
 

Showers of Blessings! We would like to welcome to our congregation:  
 Etta Rae Kyriss, daughter of Kody & Courtney, and sister to Desmond and Jasper.  

 Evelyn Marlene Beck, daughter of Daly & Sarah Beck 
Please help us welcome them by placing any cards or gifts on the umbrella shower table. 
 

Contribution/Giving statements are now available. Please stop at the table in the back to pick 
yours up. Any statements left after February 11th will be mailed.  

 
Ladies, join us for Coffee and Connections on Saturday, February 10th  
from 9-10:30 am at Kathryn Sumners home (1720 Grandview St.)  
 
Summit Ministries now has applications available for the 2024 summer sessions. Go to 
https://www.summit.org/programs/student-conferences to check on available dates and get your 
preferred spot. Early Bird Discount! Please help us be a good steward of the scholarship money 
and register by March 31, 2024, and save $200 off Summit Student Worldview Conference.  
Student Scholarship Applications can be found on our home page at https://www.cbcpierre.org.  

 
Why pack an Operation Christmas Child Shoebox?  Because one gift can 
change a life for eternity!  Each shoebox is an opportunity for a child around the 
world to hear about God's Love.   Praise God for the Gospel opportunities 
provided through CBC and the Pierre area in 2023.  CBC packed 499 shoebox 

gifts and the Drop off location received 1054 boxes.  ( In 2022 just over a hundred boxes were 
packed at CBC and 492 received at the Drop off location).  We will continue to collect items year 
round starting with hygiene items –  toothbrushes, washcloths, combs etc. Our goal is 700 
hygiene packs to have available for packing parties and individual packers.  Stuffed animals are 
needed.  Valentine's Day Sales provide opportunities to find these.  We want to provide one for 
every box.  Stop by the table in the foyer for more information and place donated items in the 
collection bin.  
 
It’s official, Virginia Brown has decided to retire this November. Words cannot express our 
appreciation for Virginia and all she has done over the last 17 ½  years.   Therefore, the Deacons 
will be posting a job announcement in the upcoming weeks for a new office coordinator.  We 
would like the new coordinator to start no later than September 1st  in order to shadow Virginia 
to help get acquainted with all the tasks she does daily.  If you have any questions, please contact 
a Deacon.   

 

THIS WEEK AT CBC 
 

Sunday –  4th   
8:30 AM Worship service  
10:00 AM  Bible Hour:  3 yrs. – 5th grade meet in classrooms (Welcome Center has a map) 
Middle School (6th, 7th, 8th grades) – Room 300 (upstairs in gym) 
Senior High (9th – 12th grades) – Youth Room (NW upstairs corner of gym) 
Adults – Room 200 (next to gym kitchen) – The Book of Samuel 
Adults – Sanctuary – Eschatology: The Study of Biblical Prophecy  
11:00 AM Worship Service  
6:00 PM Women’s Prayer Meeting 
7:00 PM CBC Movie Night – God’s Not Dead 3 
 
Monday – 5th  
6:00 PM Men’s Bible study – Room 200 – Contact Mark Anderson (605.281.1263)  
7:00 PM H.S. Study Group in Youth Room – Contact Morgan Carr (605.295.1601) 
7:30 PM Girl’s & Boys 6th thru 12th grade Bible Study – Contact Heidi Becker (605.280-7803) 
 
Tuesday – 6th   
6:00 AM Men’s Bible study- Room 200  – Contact Rick Vallery (605.222.8045)  
6:00 AM Men’s Bible study in person @ 318 N Jefferson or via Zoom  

     Contact Brent Dowling (605.280.6564) or John Strohman (605.280.2780) 
6:30 PM BSF  (Women’s Bible Study Fellowship)   
 
Wednesday – 7th    
6:20 PM Awana –  Everyone meets in the sanctuary to start. 
 
Thursday – 8th . 
7:15 AM Youth Prayer Breakfast – Contact Morgan Carr (605.295.1601) 
9:00 AM  Women’s Bible Study – Room 400 – Contact Pastor Chance (605.224.6730) 
6:30 PM Worship Team rehearsal in sanctuary  
7:00 PM Community Inc. 12:5 for college and career young adults – 811 N Madison Ave.    
                                Contact Gaye Granville with questions.  (402.319.3171) 
 

Friday – 9th    
6:00 AM Men’s Bible study – Room 200 – Contact Scott Granville (605.280.3330) 
7:00 PM Prayer Service for Cora Jeffries Family  
 
Saturday – 10th    
9:00 PM Coffee & Connections – see announcement for location 
1:00 PM Cora Jeffries Funeral 
 
 
 
LOOKING AHEAD   
Feb. 12 Women’s Ministry Meeting – see announcement 
Feb. 17 Alan Shlemon, Summit Speaker – the church app has more information 

New! 

http://www.summit.org/programs/student-conferences/colorado
https://www.cbcpierre.org/


WELCOME 
 

WE’RE GLAD YOU’RE HERE and we want to help you get connected and grow in your 
Christian walk.  Please visit our Welcome Center to ask for help with various CBC ministries 
for all ages. A complete listing of our staff, ministries, and Sunday messages can be found at 
www.cbcpierre.org.   
 
Nursery is provided during both services and Sunday School: 

1st service 8:20 – end of service infant – 3 years 
During Sunday School  9:50 – end of class infant – 3 years 
2nd service 10:50 – end of service infant – 3 years  

  
NURSING MOTHERS are invited to use the Cry Room behind the kitchen in the coffee area.  

 

WHAT WE BELIEVE 
 

~ That Jesus is the Son of God who became a man to die for the sins of the whole world; He 
was raised from the dead and ascended back to heaven; He is coming again. (1 Cor 15: 1-8)    
~ That the Bible is the inspired word of God and is the only authority for our faith (what we 
believe) and practice (how we are to live).  (2 Tim 3:16) ~ That every person has worth as a 
creation of God, but that all have sinned and fallen short of the glory of God. (Rom 3:23) ~ That 
forgiveness of sins, the promise of eternal life and an abundant life are available to those who 
believe that Jesus Christ is Savior and Lord. (Jn 3:16) ~ That those accepting Christ shall repent 
of sin, confess faith, and be baptized into Him. (Rom 10:9; Acts 2:38) ~ That the Church exists 
to provide for the spiritual growth of the people and to see that the Gospel is preached to 
everyone. (Eph 4:1-16) ~  That Jesus Christ will one day return to earth and reign forever as 
King of kings and Lord of lords. (1 Thess. 4:13-18)  

 

 CBC has Wi-Fi Internet. The Welcome Center can provide connection information. 
 

 CBC provides Assistive Listening Devices. Check out a receiver at the Welcome Center. 
 

 2 AEDs available   1) West of Welcome Center   2) In the gym kitchen on west wall 
 

  
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  February 4, 2024 
  Worship Times 
  8:30 AM & 11:00 AM 
 
 
Gather in Fellowship    
Welcome and Call to Worship  Worship Team  
 
 
Scripture  Psalm 121 (p. 516) 
Pastoral Prayer   Kim Kahler 
Worship through Song  Worship Team 
 
 
The Exodus  "Connecting the Dots" 

Exodus 2 (p. 45) Pastor Chance Sumner 
 
 
Communion 
Depart in Fellowship 
 
 

An Elder is available in the Prayer Room at the end of the service to pray & serve. 
 

*Please remain quiet prior to the worship service to allow others to pray & meditate. 
*Please remain in the sanctuary for the duration of the service to minimize distraction. 

NEXT SUNDAY’S VOLUNTEERS  

Scripture Rick Vallery 
 

 

1st Ushers 
Milt Burgeson 
Shane Bland 

2nd Ushers 
Erv Nold 
Gary Fischer 

1st Welcome Center  2nd Welcome Center  

1st Greeters  2nd Greeters Abby Gilkerson 

1st Nursery (Walker) Sheryl Hall 2nd Nursery (Walker) 
Lisa Nold 
Sara Walace 

SS Nursery (Walker) 
Kathryn Sumner 
Trish Sargent 

2nd Nursery (Toddler) Tanner & Mary Hilton 

1st Sound Kevin Espeland 2nd  Sound Josh Gilkerson 

1st Graphics Roxanne Rice 2nd Graphics Boyd Wallace 

1st Livestream & Lights  2nd Livestream & Lights Fabricio Rodregues 

We thank you for your service to Community Bible Church!  

http://www.cbcpierre.org/


 

“MEMBER SPOTLIGHT” 
 

Alarmed, Apathetic, or Alert? 

 
Remember the Y2K scare? Many thought that computers 

would stop working on December 31, 1999, unleashing 

widespread chaos. The world feared the end was nigh. Just 

minutes away from 2000 AD, I found myself caught up in the 

Y2K hysteria, hearing sirens in the distance. They grew louder 

and louder. As midnight struck, I saw lights flashing outside—

police cars, ambulances, and firetrucks gathered in front of my 

house! Was it the end of the world? No, as it turned out, 

someone had started a fire in an empty house across the street. 

False alarm!  

Some Christians obsess about prophecy. It is all they think 

about. They spend hours prepping for the apocalypse, 

attempting to identify the Antichrist, and stockpiling ammo. 

These brothers and sisters are alarmists. They’re operate out of 

fear. On the flip side, other Christians avoid prophecy all 

together, hitting the snooze button rather than anticipating 

Jesus’ return. This apathetic approach reflects a lack of faith. 

Both alarmism and apathy should be avoided.  

Instead, Christians are called to be alert. As Christ teaches in 

Mark 13:32–33, no one knows the day or the hour of His 

return. According to Mark Hitchcock (not Alfred’s son), this 

alertness centers on a commitment to Christ, not on calendars 

or clocks. Have you committed your life to Christ? Are you 

walking in that commitment? That’s the only way to “prep” for 

Christ’s return. Join us in the Eschatology Sunday school class 

as we delve deeper into this topic. It’s not too late!  

Pastor Phil 
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